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SPONSOR STATEMENT 

 

HB 293 – Continuances in Criminal Cases 

 
 

Article I, section 24 of our constitution is entitled “Rights of Crime Victims.”  The 

amendment passed by an overwhelming majority when it was placed before Alaskan voters 

in 1994.  Included in its eight specific provisions is the promise that crime victims will have 

“the right to timely disposition of the case following the arrest of the accused.”    

 

In the eighteen years since the amendment passed, the promise of a timely disposition of the 

case has often not been kept.  Moreover, the breaches of that promise frequently occur in the 

most serious of cases.  Delays in the trial of a case, known as continuances, can go on for 

years. 

  

HB 293 requires prosecutors and judges to consider a victim’s right to a timely disposition of 

their case when deciding whether to allow continuances.  This legislation will also ensure 

that victims are notified of any requests or motions that could substantially delay speedy 

prosecution of their case.   

 

Repeated delays prevent victims from reaching emotional, physical, and financial closure 

from the trauma that they suffered as a result of the crime perpetrated against them.  Delays 

in prosecution can also affect the availability of witnesses, a victim’s ability to recall 

important details, and it can create other impediments to a successful trial.  

 

Currently, Alaska is one of 27 states with constitutional provisions to protect a victim's 

rights; however, there is no statute in place to implement it.  With this important piece of 

legislation, Alaska will join 15 other states that have enacted a statutory provision 

recognizing this crucial right.   

 

HB 293 will guarantee a victim's right to a timely resolution in the court system.  I urge your 

support of this legislation. 
 

 

 

 


